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President
Saeko VonBehren, PMP®

Saeko is a strategic leader and has been serving as Chapter President since 2019, her 4th year.  This is her 

9th year on the leadership team. She is a Certified Project Management Professional (PMP®) since March 2014 

and has been a member of the PMI Eastern Iowa Chapter since 2013. She has served as various roles such as 

President Elect (2018), VP of Communications and Publicity (2015 - 2017), and Director of Certifications 

(2014).

During her tenure, she was instrumental in implementing our chapter's first PMP online live certification classes 

for our members and lead the implementation of claiming PDUs on behalf of our chapter members. She is 

always looking for ideas to increase member satisfaction. Attending the Leadership Institute Meeting (LIM) 

where chapter leaders from across the globe gather have been a great opportunity for her to continue gaining 

new ideas.

Saeko is currently the Director of Strategic Execution at Buchanan County Health Center. She received her 

Bachelor of Science in Computer Science from Hawaii Pacific University, and her Master of Business 

Administration (MBA) from Upper Iowa University.  In addition, she is a Certified Lean Six Sigma Black Belt 

Professional (CLSSBBP) and a Certified ScrumMaster (CSM® ).

Saeko is a Japanese national, who used to work for Mitsubishi Electric Corporation, its headquarters in Tokyo, 

Japan, and has been working in the U.S.A. since 1997. She has over 20 years of project management 

experience in the healthcare, insurance and aerospace industries.

Saeko also achieved a Distinguished Toastmaster (DTM) and a recipient of Division Director of the Year Award 

for the Toastmasters International. 
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President-Elect
Bob Sanders, PMP®

Bob is a key strategist and thought leader in the K-12 education market. With over 20 years 

of experience in education assessment, curriculum, research and technology, he is known for 

championing new ideas and initiatives while ensuring the customer journey consistently 

reflects the utmost standards of service and quality. 

Bob currently is the VP of Finance for the PMI Eastern Iowa Chapter but has also served our 

membership in many different roles over the years, including President in 2005 and 2006. 

Bob has been a member of the PMI Eastern Iowa Chapter since he moved from Florida to 

Iowa in 1999. Bob is a certified Project Management Professional (PMP). 

He is a Corridor Business Journal 40 under 40 award winner and a graduate of the Cedar 

Rapids Leadership for Five Seasons program. He holds a bachelor’s degree in Sociology 

from the University of South Florida and an MBA with distinction from the University of Iowa. 

Bob is currently seeking a Diversity, Equity and Inclusion in the Workplace Certificate from the 

University of South Florida.
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Vice President of Communications and Publicity

Jenn Lohrer, PMP®

Jenn earned her PMP in January of 2018 and has been a PMI Eastern Iowa Chapter 

member since 2017. She has over 20 years of leadership and project management 

experience. 

Currently, she manages the PMO for MediRevv in Coralville. The PMO is responsible for 

new client implementations, system upgrades, continuous improvement, enhancements, 

and infrastructure projects. 

Jenn has extension experience in standardizing processes, process improvement, and 

change management. 

She earned her Business Administration degree from Mount Mercy University in Cedar 

Rapids, IA, and a Marketing degree from Kirkwood Community College. 

She is a Six Sigma Black Belt, Certified Continuous Improvement Manager, and Agile 

Coach. Her favorite part of being a project manager is the variety that comes with each 

new project.
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Vice President of Education
Robert Musetescu, PMP®

Robert Musetescu has been a member of the PMI Eastern Iowa Chapter since 2016, 

Director of Professional Development, and VP of Education since 2020. 

He received his PMP certification in 2014 and holds a degree in Mechanical 

Engineering from the University of Craiova, Romania. 

Robert has more than 25 years of project management and product design 

experience in the automotive and manufacturing industry, spanning over two 

continents and three countries. His expertise comes from holding various key 

positions during his tenure at OEM (automotive manufacturer) and different supplier 

companies. 

He is currently working as a project engineer at Centro Inc., in North Liberty.
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Vice President of Finance
Brian Tompkins, PMP®

Brian brings over 20 years of technology experience, working across numerous 

industries, including retail, educational assessment, finance/insurance and 

science/research. 

He is known for solving problems and designing/implementing customer solutions. 

Brian is currently a Project Manager with Integrated DNA Technologies in Coralville, 

supporting new product, customer experience, and production systems. With the 

increased demand for Covid products and services, Brian is now leading strategic 

teams in new processes and coordination to support material acquisition and 

allocation. 

Brian is a certified Project Management Professional (PMP) as well as being ITIL 

Certified in Incident and Change Management. 

He holds a bachelor’s degree in Information Technology from Capella University.
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Vice President of Outreach
Nadya Garey-Thompson, PMP®

Nadya was born in Panama City, Panama and moved to Iowa City to complete 

her studies. Nadya graduated with a bachelor’s degree from the University of 

Iowa in Engineering. She started a family and has made Cedar Rapids, Iowa her 

home. 

She is a Bilingual Quality Manager at Maximus Federal supporting the Contact 

Center Operations (CCO). 

Nadya has participated in Project Management Institute (PMI) activities through 

the Eastern Iowa Chapter (EIC) since August 2011, became a member in 

October 2013, and achieved her Project Management Professional (PMP) 

certification in November 2018. 

This is her second leadership role with PMI EIC.

Eastern Iowa Chapter Board members



THANK YOU!


